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INTRODUCTION 

Existing law [Public Resources Code § 25402(c)] requires the California Energy 
Commission ("Energy Commission") to adopt regulations that prescribe minimum 
efficiency levels for appliances. The Energy Commission first adopted appliance 
efficiency regulations in 1976 and has periodically revised them since then. The current 
regulations include provisions on testing of appliances to determine their efficiency, 
reporting of data by manufacturers to the Energy Commission, standards establishing 
mandatory efficiency levels, and compliance and enforcement procedures, as well as 
general provisions on the scope of the regulations and definitions. 

The existing appliance efficiency regulations include efficiency standards for digital 
television adapters or DTAs, which are commercially-availableelectronic products for 
the sole purpose of converting digital video terrestrial broadcast signals to analog 
(NTSC) (standard adopted by the National Television System Committee of the Federal 
Communications Commission) video signals for use by a TV or VCR. The efficiency 
regulations for DTAs, which were adopted on December 15, 2004 (less than five years 
ago), are scheduled to take affect on January 1, 2008. 

In the rulemaking proceeding that is the subject of this Notice of Proposed Action 
("NOPA"),the Energy Commission is proposingto repeal the energy efficiency 
standards for DTAs. 

Pursuant to Public Resources Code section 25402 (c)(3),during the period of five years 
after the Energy Commission has adopted an appliance efficiency standard for a 
particular appliance, no increase or decrease in the minimum level of operatinq 
efficiencv required by the specific appliance efficiencv standard can become 
effective, unless the Enersv Commission adopts other cost-effective measures 
for that appliance. Because the appliance efficiency standards for DTAs were adopted 
within the five year period prescribed by section 25402(c)(3), the Energy Commission 
must comply with this section to repeat the DTA standards. 




























